July 24th

Project updates

Temporary water lines from 2" street to 1% street and west of
1% street to abbot will be put in next week. These
homeowners will still have access to driveways until the
sewer bypass is set up. Once we know when the bypass will
be set up, we will reach out via phone and/or door hangers to
let homeowners know.

CenterPoint energy will be in town next week to begin
removing their old main on center av. south and 1° street.
So, expect some temp road closures in the area.

Nielsen Blacktopping is still hoping to start with curb
installation on 7/28 (weather pending) from Old Hwy 60 up
to 5 street

Crews are planning to get wood chips on North Center and
1% Street cleaned up as soon as they are able.

Please make sure you have your trash/recycling
receptacles labeled with your address so the contractors
can make sure they get back to the correct property.

Please note that when the temporary water line is removed
and your residence is hooked up to the new infrastructure,
you will notice cloudiness with your fresh water. This is
normal. Causes:

- Air in the system

- Pressure changes

- Stirred up sediment- allow your water to run
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